
KEY MESSAGES 

We hope that everyone who is attending the Achievement Evening enjoys 

the event. Photographs of the students' success will follow in next week’s 

edition.  

Next week a letter will be sent to all parents regarding the level of 

attendance that is required of your children and the effect that absence can 

have on school achievements. 

Please be reminded that all students are expected to be on school site, 

ready for the start of the day, by 8.25am. 
Week Commencing: 19th September 2016 

YEAR 7 
Our Year 7s are continuing to settle in well; last Thursday the students went through the fire drill 

procedure so they would know how to keep themselves safe should the fire alarm sound. As their Head 

of Year, I was proud of how well they conducted themselves, especially when lining up on the field in 

silence awaiting further instruction. The year 7 team are looking forward to welcoming you on Tutor 

Review Day next Tuesday. 

Upcoming events include Year 7 Parents Evening (12th October and 20th October) and Year 7 Music 

Concert (18th October).  

YEAR 10 
We are expecting all Year 10 students to commit to an extra-curricular club or booster session in 

school this year. This week the extra-curricular clubs have been promoted and academic clubs will be 

later this week. All parents will receive a copy of both timetables at next weeks Student Review Day. 

What an achievement! We are delighted to announce that Cat Laverty has been promoted to the 

Nottingham Youth Orchestra playing first violin. Well done, we are very proud of you. 

YEAR 8 
Year 8 students have all received their homework timetables earlier this week. Therefore, please take a 

moment to identify which subjects are setting homework this half term.  

The Year 8 Boys Football team won 8-1 on Wednesday 21st September. The scorers were J. Bouch 

(3), D. Markham (2), C. Grant, J. Wynne and D. Mclean.  

Hagg Farm letters were sent out earlier this week. Please ensure the completed EV4 forms are handed 

back to reception as soon as possible.  

YEAR 9 
The GCSE courses are now well underway in Year 9.  

Pupils are now hard at work in their option subjects laying the foundations for the next 3 years. Isabelle 

Tomlinson and Caitlin Looms pictured here in their Food Technology lesson where they have been 

baking delicious cupcakes.  

Attendance in Year 9  is 96.5% this week so very close to our target of 97%. Thank you for your 

support in this. 

YEAR 11 
Meningitis vaccinations will be taking place next Wednesday Please ensure your son/daughter’s 

permission letter is returned by Friday. 

Good citizen prizes have been given to Stefan Mann and Harry Hammett for their honesty and 

kindness in the school and local community. Stefan found a £10 note and kindly handed it in to 

reception rather than keeping it for himself! Harry helped a local lady in Bingham. When her bag broke 

sending her shopping all over the pavement, Harry left his friends to go and help her pick up her 

belongings. Well done boys. 


